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Mr J. Brooks 
Headteacher 
Maplewell Hall School 
Woodhouse Eaves 
Loughborough 
LE12 8QY 
 

 
 
Date 

 
 
2 March 2018 

Ref PM957/msb 
Your 
Ref 

 

Contact Paul Meredith 
Phone 0116 305 7441 
Fax 0116 3056310 
email paul.meredith@leics.gov.uk 

 
 
 
 
 
Dear Mr Brooks 
 
I refer to your letter dated 14th February 2018 sent to me by email on 16th February 
2018 relating to the audit report and statutory proposal concerning the residential 
facilities at Maplewell Hall School. 
 
As I mentioned to you, I think it would have been very helpful if we could have had a 
discussion about this at the meeting which was scheduled for 1st February with the 
Lead Member Mr Ould and myself which unfortunately you did not attend. 
 
I am unclear as to the status of your letter dated 14th February.  It has been received 
after the closure of the representation period for a response to the Statutory Notice 
and cannot therefore be considered as a response to that notice.  I note also that 
your letter states that it is submitted in response to the audit report although much of 
the content is wholly unrelated to that document and instead makes general 
representations in relation to the future arrangements for the provision. 
 
However, taking those points that you have made about the audit report (and having 
taken advice from the Head of Service) I would respond as follows: 
 
          Con’t… 
 
 
 
Children and Family Services, 
Leicestershire County Council, County Hall, Glenfield   
Telephone 0116 3232323    Email: childrensservices@leics.gov.uk 
 
Paul Meredith, Director of Children and Family Services 
 
www.leics.gov.uk 
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a. You make the observation (page 3 para 4) that ‘The audit report refers to 
the school using excess residential funds being used to pay off the 
school’s existing deficit.  This is not and never has been the case. Such 
assumptions simply serve to feed conspiracy theories that Maplewell has 
somehow misled people.’   
If the level of residential funding is significantly in excess of the costs of 
provision then it follows that the ‘excess’ has been utilised elsewhere 
within the School budget, and subsequently has helped to reduce the 
deficit.  The report is clear (i) that the reduction to the deficit is an indirect 
consequence of ‘overfunding’; but (ii) is not considered by the Auditor to 
have been an unlawful use of funds. 

 
b. I do not accept that the report ‘is written in such a way that it implies that 

Maplewell Hall School has somehow mismanaged funds to get itself into 
deficit’ as alleged in your letter (page 4 para 2).  The scope of the audit did 
not include making any judgement about the school’s historic deficit and 
no work was undertaken to review this nor were any comments made 
about why the deficit was so high in the past.  The report is clear that there 
is no suggestion of financial impropriety on the part of the school or 
governing body in the management of the delegated budget.   

 
c. You state (page 3 para 3) that the Officer who undertook the audit was 

‘…at pains to point out that he could not understand why he had been asked to 
undertake such work’. 
The officer concerned has informed me that he has no recollection of 
making such a statement but he recalls explaining to you that he had not 
been involved previously in any issue to do with the Maplewell residential 
provision and so was asking questions about something in relation to 
which, at that time, he had limited knowledge. 

 
Save for the three issues commented on below, I do not intend to go through 
point by point the other matters that you have raised in your letter as these are 
covered either in the cabinet report, will be addressed directly to cabinet at the 
meeting or relate to other SEND services which do not directly relate to the 
matter in hand. 
 
Fire safety 
 
I confirm that there is no link whatsoever between the fire safety visit referred to 
which took place in October 2017 and the proposal in relation to the residential 
facility.  As you are aware from the various correspondences we have had on this 
matter the visit was made as part of the review of fire safety risk in all 
Leicestershire schools following the tragedy at Grenfell Tower.  One of the main 
areas of fire risk identified by the DFE relates to schools with a residential facility; 
Maplewell Hall School is the only LA maintained school in this category which 
accounts for your school alone being visited in this way.  It is disappointing that 
you have chosen to view the Council’s diligence in relation to this vitally important 
safety issue as a negative event or act of harassment.   
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The Council’s commissioning arrangements  
 
You refer to the Council ‘brokering deals with private providers in order that they 
can support with transition. In one such instance they were asking for a daily fee 
to be paid by a maintained school to a private provider’  
 
The Children and Family Service does commission places from independent 
providers to support the education of young people if their assessed need 
indicates that this would assist them to achieve their outcomes.  Where the child 
is on the roll of a maintained school, part of the costs of this provision may well 
be met by that school. This is an entirely appropriate arrangement.  
 
The Council’s staff 
 
I note that your letter refers specifically to a member of staff within my department 
who has been working throughout under my direction to advance these 
proposals.  You have focussed on one member of a team who were all engaged 
in this work and who were all party to discussions with you about the proposed 
changes.  I am deeply concerned about this and I regard your comments in 
relation to this member of my staff and your colleague as overly personal, 
inappropriate and unprofessional.  Whilst I was aware that some tensions existed 
between you and members of my staff emanating from the proposals at no time 
have the detailed assertions in your letter been raised formally via the correct 
procedure.  I have a duty of care towards staff in my department which I take 
seriously and I cannot see any basis in your letter for the allegations that you 
have made about the way in which this task has been approached as being 
accurate.  It is inappropriate and professionally damaging to the member of staff 
in question for your unfounded allegations to be placed into a public facing 
document.  Accordingly, I have taken steps to remove these references from your 
letter in order that this material may be presented to the Cabinet in due course 
when they consider the proposals.  I have no option other than to bring the 
allegations you have made to the attention of the member of staff concerned and 
will ensure that they are supported in relation to this matter particularly bearing in 
mind your comment that you have ‘taken the liberty of sending this letter to all 
elected members’.  

 
I trust the above sets out my position. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 

Paul Meredith 
Director, Children & Family Services 
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From Mr S D Sheahan CC 

Submission to Cabinet, 9th March 2018 

 
Item 5 - DETERMINATION OF STATUTORY NOTICE FOR THE REMOVAL (CLOSURE) 
OF RESIDENTIAL FACILITIES AT MAPLEWELL HALL SPECIAL SCHOOL 
 

The contribution of the residential facilities to the overall educational outcomes of pupils at 

Maplewell has sadly been underestimated, as have the longer term costs of removing them. 

The prolonged financial climate of austerity has led to an increasing number of short-sighted 

decisions in local government, which are stoking up problems for subsequent years. The 

closure decision will leave future cohorts of vulnerable young people less well equipped in 

terms of life and social skills, which are a solid platform for future attainment. 

Maplewell has achieved real value for its pupils through the maintenance of a residential 

offer, which more than justifies the monetary cost. A resolution perhaps could be found and 

a substantial saving still made, with a more flexible and creative approach and perhaps a 

little more time. I hope the Cabinet will seriously consider the local member’s suggestion to 

delay the closure decision and give Maplewell’s highly-valued residential facilities a further 

chance. 
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COMMENTS FROM MR. D. C. BILL CC, COUNTY COUNCILLOR FOR HOLLYCROFT DIVISION 
(VIA EMAIL, 8/3/18) 
 
Can I please ask that the attached exchange about congestion problems on the A5 at Hinckley is 
reported to the Cabinet at its meeting tomorrow. It is illustrative of existing problems which grow 
worse by the day and which need to be taken into account in any plans to reconstruct the road. 
 
In addition can I please ask for the following to be reported to the Cabinet - Although there is a 
reference in paras 10 and 11 of the report to bridge strikes and the consequent impact on local 
roads this is by no means the whole story. 
 
In practice the A5 acts as a local distributor road as well as an important long distance route. Even 
when it is moving smoothly there are always traffic flows in and out of Hinckley, Burbage, Higham 
and Wykin. At peak times and increasingly at other times both HGV traffic and other vehicles cause 
congestion problems in Lutterworth Road, Rugby Road, Nutts Lane and Coventry Road. With an 
increasing amount of traffic on the A 47 which shares the same road as the A5 for a short period 
there are frequent tailbacks on all the approach roads to the Dodwells Roundabout. 
 
There is a 200 year old bridge over the Ashby Canal in Nutts Lane and the constant flow of HGV 
traffic over the bridge is a real danger to mothers with prams and children who have no other way to 
get into town. 
An alternative route to the A5 when it is congested is through Higham and Wykin and of course 
drivers of all vehicles make good use of this alternative route with all the consequent impact this has 
on the two villages. 
 
I therefore suggest that there are two imperatives which need to be borne in mind if and when the 
road is finally dualled, or before if at all possible - 
 
- the need to rebuild the road under the railway bridge so that lorry strikes no longer occur 
- the need to drastically reduce the impact on local roads which lead on to the A5. 
 
Regards 
 
David 
 
 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Marriott, Ivan [ highwaysengland  ] 
Sent: 28 February 2018 21:44 
To:  [ Mr. Bill ] 
Subject: RE: Massive housing estate set to get go ahead despite objections - Hinckley Times 11012156 
 
Dear Councillor Bill, 
 
Thank you for your e-mail of 6 February expressing your concerns regarding proposed developments 
in the Nuneaton and Hinckley area. 
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As you are aware, the main objective of the proposed Dodwells to Longshoot Improvement is to 
reduce congestion in the area, particularly along the A5 and A47 corridors.  I can confirm that during 
the development of this scheme, developments that are considered to be near certain or more than 
likely to be built will be included in the scheme traffic assessment.  This in turn will be used to 
determine the benefits gained from providing an additional lane in each direction between Dodwells 
roundabout and the Longshoot junction. 
 
With regard to future development, Highways England is a delivery partner for growth and the 
National Planning Policy Framework states that we have to plan positively for growth.  As part of 
that function we consider each planning application on its own merit in line with Government 
Guidance as set out in the Department for Transport Circular 02/2013 'The strategic road network 
and the  delivery of sustainable development.'  
 
We ensure that the traffic impact from proposals on the strategic road network can be suitably 
accommodated by appropriate mitigation works and advise the appropriate local planning 
authorities accordingly.  However, we cannot lawfully require any proposal to mitigate the impacts 
and effects of another proposal.  
 
Please be reassured that Highways England will continue to work closely with local authorities on the 
A5 corridor and we are a member of the A5 Partnership.  Midlands Connect, a collaboration of local 
authorities, local enterprise partnerships  and central government, including Highways England, are 
also working together to deliver a transport strategy for the Midlands. 
One of the early priorities within this strategy is to undertake a study of the A5 corridor between the 
M1 Junction 18 and M42 Junction 10.  This will inform Midlands Connect's ambitions for the 
development of the A5 corridor. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Ivan Marriott 
 
 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: David Bill mailto:d.bill@ntlworld.com] 
Sent: 06 February 2018 09:37 
To: Area 7 Enquiries [ Highways England ] 
Subject: FW: Massive housing estate set to get go ahead despite objections - Hinckley Times 
 
F.A.O. 
Mr Ivan Marriott 
 
 
Dear Mr Marriott 
 
With reference to your email to me dated 16th November can I please draw your attention to the 
planning consent now granted for an additional 850 houses on the new estate in Nuneaton as 
outlined in the attached article from the Hinckley Times. Together with the exactly the same number 
exiting from the Bloors development on Normandy Way in Hinckley it is obvious that there is to be 
massive and unwelcome impact on the Dodwells roundabout whichever way the traffic impact is 
calculated. 
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Further down the A5 there is a planning application for another DPD development adjacent to the 
Hinckley Island Hotel and a little further a 750 acre freight depot served by a proposed A46 
Expressway all of which is bound to have an impact on the local road network. 
 
Leaving aside for a moment these future developments I have to report that our immediate 
problems are worsening with last week traffic at a standstill for over a mile on the M69 with the 
queue caused by congestion on the A5 and the bottleneck at Dodwells and motorists leaving 
Hinckley on Coventry Road having to wait through 8 cycles of traffic light changes to move forward. 
 
Can you please give me any assurance that there are plans to alleviate our immediate problems and 
that there is a long term plan to address the future traffic demands which will result from the 
additional DPD development, the DB Symmetry proposal and the A46 Expressway ? This is not a 
hypothetical question as of course  these three latest proposals are under active consideration at a 
local and national level and as elected members we will be asked to give our opinions. 
 
I am assuming that the traffic impact of the proposals now under active consideration at Magna Park  
have already been taken into account as it is difficult to envisage how any more northbound HGV 
traffic can be accommodated on the A5 approach to Dodwells. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
David Bill 
County Councillor, 
Hinckley 
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ENVIRONMENT AND TRANSPORT OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE – 

THURSDAY 1 MARCH 2018 

MINUTE EXTRACT – MAINSTREAM AND SPECIAL EDUCATIONAL NEEDS 
HOME TO SCHOOL TRANSPORT POLICY 

 
 
The Committee considered a report of the Director of Environment and Transport 
concerning proposals to revise the Special Educational Needs (SEN) Transport 
Policy and the Mainstream Home to School Transport Policy. A copy of the report 
marked ‘Agenda Item 8’ is filed with these minutes.  
 
A statement was received from Dr Eynon CC and from Annie Bannister, a parent of 
a child affected by the proposals. A copy of these statements is filed with these 
minutes.  
 
Mrs Seaton, Mrs Taylor and Mr Sheahan, the Chairman, Deputy Chairman and 
Labour Spokesperson on the Children and Families Overview and Scrutiny 
Committee attended by invitation for this item 
 
In the ensuing discussion, the following points were raised:- 
 

i)   The proposals related to discretionary transport provision for children with 
SEN or disabilities under the age of 5 years, for young people with SEN 
aged 16 to 18 and other young people aged 16+; the proposals would 
generate a saving of up to £800,000, against an initial savings target of 
£1million; 

 
ii)   In response to the statement by Dr. Eynon CC tabled at the meeting, the 

Committee was informed that analysis of the consultation results had not  
been analysed by the Department but by the Business Intelligence Unit in 
the Chief Executive’s Department. The analysis was consistent with 
industry norms and the results highlighted in the report were those that 
were deemed statistically significant for the relevant questions. It was 
acknowledged that the proposals were unpopular.  
 

iii)   Leicestershire Equalities Challenge Group had been consulted and had 
been particularly helpful in assisting the  development of proposals to 
mitigate the impact on people;  

 
iv)   Regarding Personal Transport Budgets (PTB), Members were informed 

that measures would be developed to help support families in moving to a 
new system. This would include, for example, working with schools to 
identify families who could share home to school transport, potentially 
arranged by the school and funded through each family’s PTB. Mitigation 
measures would be put in place to help address potential drop-out rates;  

 

v)    Exception arrangements would be put in place to address and support 
families for whom a  PTB was unworkable. Exceptions would be 
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considered on a case by case basis by staff well experienced in dealing 
with PTBs as well as mainstream and SEN home to school transport. 
Criteria for an exception could not be set out as each case was individual. 
A two-stage appeals process would be in place; the first stage would be 
dealt with by staff who were well-versed in the area of work, although had 
not dealt with the case previously; and the second stage would be handled 
by an independent panel. The committee was informed that, should 
significant issues arise with the operation of the PTB, the system could be 
reviewed; 

 
vi)      Mechanisms would be put in place to monitor  use of  PTBs to identify 

early on any issues being experienced by individual families. Payments 
would be made monthly in advance to help support families  with 
budgeting; 

 

vii)   Where a student was deemed likely of entering into care as a result of 
transport pressures which had led to poor attendance at school, a robust 
escalation process would be in place. This would be developed, in 
conjunction with schools and the SEN service, should the proposals be 
approved by the Cabinet at its meeting on 9 March 2018;  

 
viii)  Members were informed that officers had worked closely with Children and 

Family Services to identify mitigation measures to minimise any potential 
effect on the social care budget, should children be unable to attend 
school due to financial pressures; 

 

ix)   There were numerous hackney cabs available that were wheelchair 
accessible and availability was not considered an issue at this stage. The 
arrangements would be reviewed should issues arise;  

 

x)   Where children had been provided with medical escorts, discussions 
would take place with parents and carers to understand the transport 
arrangements made when such children were not at school. The PTB 
would reflect the particular needs of the child; 
 

xi)   ‘Low income families’ were defined as those who were in receipt of the 
maximum Working Families Tax Credit or eligible for free school meals;  

 

xii)   Members also recognised that changes had been made to the proposals 
in response to the consultation findings; the consultation had been 
beneficial in understanding the impacts of those initial proposals. 
 

The majority of members recognised that difficult decisions needed to be made in 
order to deliver services with reduced funding. A number of members commented 
that the proposals now presented would no doubt cause some difficulty for families 
but given the budgetary pressures on the Council and that these services were non-
statutory, in the circumstances, they were the best that could be achieved and 
therefore supported the proposals.  
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Messrs Boulter, Hunt, Bill (and Mr Sheahan) were of the view that the proposals 
would impact adversely on some of the most vulnerable in society and as such 
asked that it be recorded that they were not in support of the proposals.  
 
RESOLVED:  
 
That the Cabinet be advised of the views now expressed by the Committee on the 
revised Special Educational Needs Transport Policy and the revised Mainstream 
Home to School Transport Policy.   
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Leicestershire  
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Cabinet – 9th March 2018 

Mainstream and SEN Home to School 

Transport policy 

Comments from the Liberal Democrat Group 

 
The Liberal Democrat Group remains totally opposed to these 

reductions which wil l affect some of the most vulnerable children 

and young people in Leicestershire. We do not believe they are 

just if ied or necessary and once again the Cabinet has largely 

ignored the response to the consultat ion questions which in some 

cases drew an 80% rejection to the principle of reducing the 

current service.  

 

The consultation responses set out very clearly the implications 

of pressing ahead with the reductions as currently proposed. 

Famil ies are tel l ing you that many of them wil l not be able to 

afford the additional costs to get their children to school or 

college that often involves long distances due to unsuitable 

provision in local mainstream schools which does not meet the 

special needs of their chi ldren. The Liberal Democrat Group does 

not believe the revised offer of a £330 / 50% discount for low 

income families goes far enough and will sti l l  lead to inequality.  

 

We are completely opposed to the removal of tradit ional transport 

provided direct ly by the Council  for al l el igible children between 

16 and 18. What is the response to families that are unable to  

transport their chi ldren to school due to work commitme nts or 

because they do not have access to a car?  
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Leicestershire  
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With regard to the removal of mainstream post 16 transport this 

will discriminate against young people living in isolated rural 

areas. We are surprised that Conservative members , many of 

whom represent rural areas, are wil l ing to support the complete 

withdrawal of home to school transport arranged by the Council.  

Furthermore the proposed annual travel grant of £150 for young 

people from a low income background is frankly derisory when set 

against the actual cost of travell ing 10 - 15 miles a day to 

continue their education. This of course supposes that a 

commercial bus service exists which  is why being able to access 

school transport arranged by the Council  is so important for 

children and young people in rural areas.  

 

Approving these reductions today marks a new low in the 

Council’s response to austerity and the impact of Government 

cuts to local services on which so many people depend.  

 

Simon Galton 

Leader of the Liberal Democrat Group      
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SCRUTINY COMMISSION – 7 MARCH 2018 

MIDLANDS CONNECT – SUB NATIONAL TRANSPORT BODY 

MINUTE EXTRACT 

The Commission considered a report of the Director of Environment and Transport 
which would be submitted to the Cabinet on 9 March 2018 to advise of Midlands 
Connect’s draft proposals to become a Sub-national Transport Body (STB) and to 
seek Cabinet’s approval of the Authority’s response to the proposals, with particular 
reference to the consultation on the proposed STB voting options and functions.  A 
copy of the report marked ‘Agenda Item 9’ is filed with these minutes. 

Arising from discussion the following points were raised:- 

(i) Members welcomed the proposal as it appeared to be the only way in which 
Leicestershire would get funding for sizeable and meaningful transport 
infrastructure.  The Commission was advised that the County Council had 
secured £92 million for transport infrastructure in the last five years but that the 
STB would be better placed than individual local transport authorities to lobby 
and bid for future funding.  It would also be a statutory consultee on transport 
matters and would therefore be a body that the Government was required to 
interact with. 

 
(ii) The Director confirmed that officers were comfortable with the proposal that no 

single authority would have a veto on decisions.  Only elected members would 
have voting rights and it was expected that decisions would normally be made 
by consensus, either through compromise or agreeing an approach.  When a 
vote was required, precautions such as a super majority were in place to 
safeguard the position of each local transport authority.  In addition, if the 
governance arrangements were not working effectively, the Midlands Connect 
Partnership Board would be able to agree to change them.  The Commission 
suggested that officers request further details on the definition of consensus in 
this context. 

 
(iii) The Commission supported the recommendation that the Council’s preferred 

voting option was to have voting weighted on a population base of one vote for 
every 200,000 people, as this was felt to be as fair as possible.  Members were 
also pleased to note that representatives on the Strategic Board were fairly 
balanced between the East and West Midlands. 

 
(iv) The recommendation to the Cabinet to seek further clarity about the Scrutiny 

Committee proposal was welcomed.  The Commission suggested that Midlands 
Connect should be advised that for transparent and effective scrutiny, 
membership of the Scrutiny Committee should be drawn from the scrutiny 
bodies of Local Transport Authorities.  Executive Members of Local Transport 
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Authorities should be excluded.  It should also be possible for the Scrutiny 
Committee to co-opt members, for example from transport operators, other 
transport bodies or service users. 

 
(v) The Commission requested that formal arrangements for the STP to report 

back to its constituent bodies were developed.  Currently, any decision required 
by Midlands Connect was the subject of a report to the Cabinet and relevant 
Scrutiny Committee.  It was acknowledged that this arrangement would need 
revisiting and formalising in the light of the proposal for Midlands Connect to 
become an STB. 

 
(vi) The governance arrangements for the STB took Combined Authorities into 

account.  If any new Combined Authorities were established in the Midlands 
Connect area, discussions would be held with Midlands Connect to determine 
how this would affect voting arrangements. 

 
(vii) It would be important to ensure that Leicestershire’s transport priorities 

continued to be recognised by Midlands Connect.  The Commission was 
pleased to note that a number of Leicestershire’s priorities were included in the 
Midlands Connect Strategy and were therefore likely to be recognised by the 
Government.  In addition the Council, through its membership of Transport for 
the East Midlands, was working to strengthen relationships across the East 
Midlands Local Transport Authorities and to establish an agreed position on 
transport priorities for the region.  It was expected that this would enable East 
Midlands Transport Authorities to be more of an equal partner in Midlands 
Connect. 

 
(viii) It was noted that the priorities in the Midlands Connect Strategy were at 

different stages of development and that feasibility would be tested at each 
stage.  It was not possible for Midlands Connect to give a definite statement of 
intent in relation to its priorities.  With regard to the proposal to develop an A46 
Expressway it was confirmed that this was a priority for the region because of 
its benefits in relation to connectivity, resilience, allowing growth and providing 
some relief to the Birmingham motorway network.  To that end, a feasibility 
study was being undertaken.   Members suggested that some evidence of 
confidence in the scheme’s deliverability would be welcomed in due course. 

 
(ix) The rail priorities for Midlands Connect were high level and did not include the 

Ivanhoe Line.  Similarly, Leicestershire County Council’s rail priorities were the 
direct rail link from Leicester to Coventry and enhancements to the Leicester to 
Birmingham rail connections.  The Ivanhoe Line was not a priority as the 
proposal faced a number of challenges, including the cost and lack of a link to 
Leicester Railway Station.  Work however was ongoing to establish if 
Government’s rail strategy launched in 2017 could provide any support to the 
development of the Ivanhoe Line proposals. 

 
Mr Bill asked for his concern to be placed on record that, by including the A46 
Expressway as a priority in the Midlands Connect Strategy, the County Council was 
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promoting a major project without knowing its impact on the local road network, 
countryside and the population of Leicestershire. 
 

RESOLVED: 

(a) That the comments now made be submitted to the Cabinet for consideration 
at its meeting on 9 March 2018 and that the Cabinet’s attention be drawn in 
particular to the view that that for transparent and effective scrutiny, 
membership of the Scrutiny Committee should be drawn from the scrutiny 
bodies of Local Transport Authorities; 
 

(b) That officers be requested to submit a further report on the Scrutiny 
arrangements to the Scrutiny Commission once the arrangements have been 
clarified. 
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ADULTS AND COMMUNITIES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE 

6TH MARCH 2018 
 

MINUTE EXTRACT - DRAFT LEICESTER, LEICESTERSHIRE AND RUTLAND 
LIVING WELL WITH DEMENTIA STRATEGY 2019-2022 

 
 
The Committee considered a report of the Director of Adults and Communities 
concerning the draft Leicester, Leicestershire and Rutland (LLR) Living Well with 
Dementia Strategy covering the period 2019-2022. A copy of the report marked 
‘Agenda Item 9’ is filed with these minutes. 
 
Members welcomed the development of the Strategy given the significant number of 
people now suffering from dementia. The Committee also noted that subject to the 
outcome of the consultation each individual organisation would be responsible for 
developing their own action and implementation plan which would sit alongside the 
LLR wide Strategy. 
 
The Committee noted that the policy identified specifically those with early onset 
dementia.  Members recognised that the cohort of people with early onset dementia 
was relatively small, that such people would not necessarily wish to access the 
dementia services now provided which were aimed primarily at those aged 65 and 
over and as such would welcome consideration being given in the emerging action/ 
implementation plans of how the Council and partners might assist this cohort. 
 
RESOLVED:  
 
That the Cabinet be advised that this Committee welcomes and supports the 
proposed Strategy but requests that consideration be given to how the needs of 
those people with early onset dementia might be met. 
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ADULTS AND COMMUNITIES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE  

6TH MARCH 2018 
 

MINUTE EXTRACT - STRATEGY FOR DELIVERY OF LIBRARY SERVICES IN 
BRAUNSTONE TOWN 

 
The Committee considered a report of the Director of Adults and Communities 
concerning the outcome of further community engagement regarding the proposed 
transfer of library services in Braunstone Town to community management. A copy 
of the report marked ‘Agenda Item 13’ is filed with these minutes. 
 
The Committee noted that the current lease arrangement with Braunstone Parish 
Council meant that the County Council had an on-going financial commitment of 
£17,000 irrespective of whether the library remained open. 
 
RESOLVED: 
 
That the Cabinet be advised that noting the on-going commitment regarding the 
lease the Committee supports Option 2 outlined in the report. 
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